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Call to Order. The Local Task Force (LTF) meeting came to order at 8:33 AM.  

1. MarinRecycles.org Website Update. Staff reported that two LTF members reviewed MarinRecycles.org on June 3, 2009 following requests for updates.  Staff compiled an overall plan for the site that is two phased.  The first phase will change the look of the site and add resources for the office, the home, and for children.  The second phase will incorporate the recycling guide with a searchable GIS map to make the guide more user friendly.  An estimate of $8,500 for the first phase was a quote from the current website contractor.  A discussion ensued regarding web user trends for the website.
2. Open Time for Public Comment.  Roger Roberts updated the Local Task Force on AB 87 and AB 68.  Both bills have been continued into the next legislative session and will need support in January to be successful.  He also reported that Mill Valley approved an expanded polystyrene packaging ban.  It was discussed that Charles McGlashan may propose a similar ban to the Board of Supervisors in October.  
Staff handed out a draft of the Zero Waste Feasibility Study that was submitted to staff on August 31, 2009.  Staff noted that the plan was prepared by R3 Consulting group 

and the report is based on R3’s professional opinions and expertise.  Task Force members asked about the remainder of the process and what the process will be.  Staff stated that there will be a public comment meeting on September 17, 2009, an opportunity for comment at the October LTF meeting, a presentation at the October 21, 2009 Executive Committee Meeting, and a presentation at the next JPA Board Meeting, which will most likely be in January 2010. Staff additionally noted that the Study is not a CEQA document that requires formal review, that the JPA currently has limited authority to authorize or coordinate many of the programs listed in the plan, and that the implementation of programs will be determined by the member agencies.
3. Approval of the May 6, 2009 JPA Local Task Force Minutes. M/s Hull, Figueroa to approve the May 6, 2009 meeting minutes. Motion approved unanimously. 
4. Local Task Force Meeting Frequency / Topics. Staff reported that a lack of quorum for LTF Meetings and noted there have recently been a shortage of action items.  The Local Task Force decided to keep the same meeting schedule to address following the review of the Zero Waste Feasibility Study and agreed to reconsider their meeting frequency at their January meeting.
5. Nondisposal Facility Element Amendment.  Staff sent the NDFE to LTF members with instructions for review on July 7, 2009.  It was requested that all comments be mailed to staff by October 1, 2009 which is within the minimum 90- day reporting period specified in State law.  Staff stated that a couple comments were received and asked that the LTF submit comments by the due date to ensure the document’s completeness.  LTF members asked questions about the JPA’s diversion monitoring database, the relevance of the document in conjunction with the Zero Waste Feasibility Study and how the facility capacities are determined.  Staff responded that thte NDFE is a separate, distinct, State mandated document and clarified what types of diversion and disposal data the JPA collects annually.
6. Adjourn. – Next meeting scheduled for October 7, 2009 at 8:30am
7. 
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